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December 12, 2018








Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on 
December 12, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary




Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 



Dusty Keller, Operator 



Seven (7) Citizens
PUBLIC COMMENTS

APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the November meeting for approval.  Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the November meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Dusty Keller
1.  Pump Station 2 Generator Natural Gas Pressure/Volume Issue – Dusty Keller reported that they are getting new regulator put on the generator on Pump Station 2 because the mixer valves are not getting enough gas.
Kerry McCrary asked about an email that Jim Darkes previously sent about a leak in one of the manholes.  Scott Rights said that when USG televised the lines, they saw a leak in the manhole in front of the church, but the NLCA had it repaired.  
ENGINEER’S REPORT – Scott Rights
1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:
a.
Chemical Feed Yard Piping:  SLH has provided us a revised start date of Monday December 17.  As reported last month, a site meeting was held on Tuesday, November 13 with the SLH, NLCA and our office to review the scope of work.  

b.
Transition to Place Treatment Train #2 on line:  Miles T. Weaber informed us they are scheduled to complete the stainless steel screen riser, transfer port cover plate and the overflow baffle fabrications towards the end of November.  DESCCO is anticipating starting soon thereafter to mount the fabrications and to complete the other improvements to Train #2 which is currently not being utilized.  The current plan is to place Train #2 on line sometime in spring 2019.  After the biological activity in Train #2 has acclimated, Train #1 shall be drained and temporarily removed from service to allow DESCCO to the complete the same improvements to Train #1.  Once completed, Train #1 shall be returned to service such that both trains shall be operating simultaneously.  (No change from last month other than Miles T. Weaber provided us a revised fabrication completion time frame sometime in the next two (2) weeks).  
c.
Leak in Sodium Hydroxide Piping:  George Strohm completed the initial work of replacing the PVC pump suction and tank drain lines associated with the sodium hydroxide storage tank during the month thus allowing the tank to be returned to service.  Replacing the balance of the PVC, fittings and valves inside the chemical storage room shall be coordinated with the work being completed by SLH detailed in item 1.a above.   (No change from last month).
2.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.
a.
Lickdale 81-Unit Hotel (Route 72):  This project has been granted conditional final land development plan approval.  All sanitary sewer issues have been addressed including the PADOT Highway Occupancy Permit and the easement agreement across the Lickdale Fire Company property.  (No change since last Board meeting).
b.
Logistics Park, Phase 2 Warehouses (Vision Acquisitions III.  Construction of the low-pressure sewer system has been completed.  Remaining work includes submitting as-built drawings and testing the grinder pump stations.

c.
70 Bordnersville Rd (Brewsters):  Construction of the low-pressure sewer system has been completed.  Remaining work includes submitting as-built drawings and testing the grinder pump station.

3.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to finalize the technical specification revisions and standard drawing details.

4.
Tier II Report for Chemicals used at the WWTP:  The 2017 Tier II Hazardous Chemical Report to register chemicals used at the Lickdale Wastewater Treatment Plant was completed and submitted to the PA Department of Labor and Industry and the Lebanon Emergency Management Association as directed by the Township.  L&I informed us they will require we file prior annual reports dating back to 2012.  Since the reports will be virtually identical to what we filed for 2017, they suggested we wait to prepare back reports until after they review and approve the 2017 report. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER - 

 Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor informed the Board that as stated in their agreement to purchase 26 additional EDUs, Lickdale Campground’s 2018 payment of $10,800 is due by the end of the month.  After a brief discussion, Atty. Bametzreider said he will send them a reminder letter.   
BILLS  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the 

amount of $28,892.19 from the Sewer Fund.  All approved. 


Glenn Rudy asked for an explanation about the bill that was paid to H.R. Waver in the amount of $10,434.00.  Brent McFeaters explained that it was for demo work at Pump Station 2 and Dusty Keller added that they also ran electric to the generator.  
DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, January 9, 2019 at 6:30 P.M
ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:53 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,







Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
